                                                                                   [name of your school]

4th June 2004

Dear Parent/Guardian.

The organisation ChilOut (Children Out of Detention) needs school students to stand on Sydney Town Hall steps from 4pm until 5pm on 10th June to protest the fact that 164 children still remain in immigration detention centres.

The Human Rights Commission (HREOC) report “A last resort?” was tabled in federal Parliament on 13th May 2004. It recommended all children should be released from detention within the four weeks of that date. Next Thursday is the deadline.

It is hoped that students from our school will join with students from other schools to ring bells and support the human rights of those children still in detention. Many dignitaries including Archbishop George Pell should be in attendance. The bells at Town Hall, St Andrew’s Church and St Mary’s Cathedral will all ring out at 5pm. Church bells across Australia will do the same.

Students will catch a train to Town Hall after dismissal from school. They will make their own way home at 5pm.

If interested please return the permission slip to me by 9th June at the latest. Thank you for supporting such a worthwhile cause.

                               Yours   Faithfully

                                           [your name]

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

I am happy for my child  _______________________ to attend the ChilOut rally on 10th June at Sydney Town Hall.

Signed  ___________________________

